
Powell Township Park & Recreation Committee
Tuesday, December 11, 2018
Approved Minutes 


1. Call To Order: The regular meeting of the Powell Township Parks and Recreation Committee was called or order by Chairperson Gonstead at 6:33 pm.
2. Roll Call: Committee members present: Sven Gonstead- Chairperson, Amanda Lagunas, Secretary, Becky Anderson, Lucy Wilcox, Darlene Turner, and Todd Bergman
Members absent: Arline Erickson
3.  Approval of Minutes: Anderson motioned, supported by Lagunas to approve the November 12, 2018 minutes with no additions. The motion passed unanimously.
4. Public Comment: Peter Zenti from the NTN attended the meeting and is interested in helping with trail building.
[bookmark: __DdeLink__436_3429360544]5. Approval of Agenda: Turner motioned, supported by Anderson to approve the December 11, 2018 agenda with additions for the Christmas party, donation letters about fire on the bay, and Amanda’s moving. The motion passed unanimously.
6. Monthly Reports
	a. Financial report: $16.023.28 in donated funds. It’s budget time- everyone received a copy of the previous budget to look over and make suggestions for at the next meeting. $809.62 is in the music concerts fund, amount to be determined on how much is owed back to township after donations for Christmas party from leftovers from the concert food. 
7. Old Business-  
a. Big Bay Pathway:

i. Jim Voepel Easement: copy of easement is now on file

ii. School connector Trail: temporary bridge in place, we need to coordinate with the school and try to get photos of the kids using the trail for the first time. Hanna Wescott may be available to take photos, Amanda will get Sven her info. 

iii. Earl Bevins Trail- not ready/no time to reach out about this yet

iv. Grooming Report/Synch with Amanda?: starting to pack snow, grooming will begin after the new year.

v. Honey Bear: Kristi Mills acquired a grant from Travel Marquette for $750. Contact needs to be made to set up parking in the Transfer Station for event. Event to take place February 9, 2019. Amanda will send Sven print assets from last year for use on this year’s posters in case they are needed.


b. Burns Landing: Bill Sanders will be opening bids from Dec 19- Jan 9 for the homestead bathroom and parking. 
  
c. Draver Park- Concessions/volunteers/ licensing needs to be coordinated for movie nights in the park. We also need to look further into creating a unique ecosystem in the ditch area by the parking. The possibility of community garden plots could be tied into this or be a separate area that we look at.  

d. Thomas Rock: We would like to have the parking area plowed again this year so that hikers can gain access to the view without parking along 510. 

e. Summer Concerts: Hiawatha board members have been spoken to about a possible collaboration/ sponsorship of a concert for this summer. They and the Blue Society could possibly be used to provide the matching funds needed to apply for the Marquette Arts and Culture Grant. 

i. Other grants to look into further are the Marquette Community Foundation and the Recreational Passport grant

f. Upcoming Programming: Easter is our next Parks & Rec sponsored event and then the memorial ball games.

g. Communication

i. Boards- permanent signs for “Powell Township Neighborhood News” Local artists to be approached- Sven to get info on Nick for Lucy to contact. This would use up the remaining money from the grant that needs to be spent. Possibility of flower planters could use some of the funds as well. 

ii. Digital Media: a downloadable/printable map of the trails to be made available online would be a good idea as the season starts

iii. Other? The Big Bay Information Page would like to post an info page on the bulletin boards so that people know they can get Big Bay Info online as well as at the boards.

h. Five-year Recreation Plan: Lucy to touch base with CUPPAD

i. PTRN Sub-Committee Report

i. MDARD Grant: The $63,100 ask was submitted and waiting for review. We had many letters of support. An announcement about the grant should be made in February.

ii. Trail Planning for Solid Rock Consulting: Peter Zenti is willing to help with trail planning. The MDARD grant would help to pay for the PTRN to be year-round and help pay for the consulting with Aaron Rogers about creating non-motorized single-track trails with points of interest on the 510 property. Peter suggested creating a “pump track” closer to town/at a trailhead for the kids to use.

j. Additional Old Business

i. Christmas Party: Not a huge success. Need more advertising next year clearly stating that kids will get gifts and that food will be served and that pictures with Santa are free. Maybe get someone with a Polaroid to take instant photos. Possibly ornament making as the craft. Left over gift bags to be donated to the church and the hot dogs will go to the honey bear event. 
8. New Business:
a. Turner motioned, supported by Anderson that letters asking for donations for fire on the bay will go out only to those people who donated last year, and not to every person on the tax list. The motion passed unanimously.

b. Amanda’s moving: Amanda has tried to find a replacement, but the majority of people who are interested are too busy at the moment. She hopes to be back in the area by summer, and so would like to attempt to stay on the board and attend meetings via Skype. If it doesn’t work well, she will work on finding a replacement, but the majority of her contributions are digital and can be done from anywhere as long as she’s kept in the loop.
9. Announcements: None
10. Public Comment: None
10. Adjournment:  Gonstead adjourned the meeting at 8:10 pm

Next Regular Meeting: January 8, 2019 at 6:30pm
Minutes prepared by Amanda Lagunas
  
